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March 6, 2024


Sarah J Aspell
70966346@requests.muckrock.com


Re: Ventura Police Department PRA request


Dear Ms. Aspell, 

The Ventura Police Department has received your request pursuant to SB 1421 for copies of all disclosable records relating to the report, investigation, findings and administrative discipline of officers employed by the agency related to the following conduct: (1) incidents involving the discharge of a firearm at a person; (2) incidents in which the use of force resulted in death or great bodily injury; (3) sustained findings involving unreasonable or excessive force, (4) sustained findings that an officer failed to intervene against another officer clearly using unreasonable or excessive force; (5) sustained findings involving sexual assault as defined by Cal. Penal Code §832.7(b)(1)(B)(ii); (6) sustained findings involving dishonesty; and (7) sustained findings involving prejudice or discrimination involving individuals in various protected classes. After a thorough search of voluminous records, nine incidents appear to meet the criteria outlined above.

	Report Number
	Date
	Location
	SB 1421 Criteria

	2019-23355
	04/01/2019
	800 S Victoria Av
	Discharge of firearm

	2019-56826
	08/08/2019
	4300 Blk. Hope St
	Great Bodily Injury

	2019-90723   and
2020-2229
	12/20/2019
	115 El Medio St
	Dishonesty

	2020-47780
	07/21/2020
	1700 Blk. S Victoria Av
	Great Bodily Injury

	2020-72819
	11/05/2020
	Harbor Bl / Seaward Av
	Discharge of firearm

	2020-77441
	11/27/2020
	1100 Blk. S Seaward Av
	Great Bodily Injury

	2021-21955
	4/9/2021
	2199 Victoria Ave
	Great Bodily Injury

	2021-41387
	6/25/21
	Princeton Ave/Lafayette St.
	Great Bodily Injury




With respect to the 8/8/2019 incident referenced above, attached are a redacted copy of Ventura Police Department report 19-56826, and a written reprimand.  The body worn camera video and photographs is still being reviewed and will be released at a later date. These decisions were made pursuant to Penal Code §832.7(b)(1)(C)(5) and Government Code §7923.625 in my official capacity as custodian of records for the Ventura Police Department and in conjunction with Senior Assistant City Attorney Andy H. Viets.



With respect to the other incidents referenced above, we are evaluating what can be produced and will provide you with an update in the next 30 days. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions regarding this letter.


Sincerely,


Margarita Moreno
Police Records Manager
Ventura Police Department 
805-339-4415
mmoreno@venturapd.org 
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